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MINUTES OF THE _sBouse ___ COMMITTEE ON GOVERNMENTAL ORGANIZATION
The meeting was called to order by Rep. Stephen R. Cloud at

Chairperson

9:11 a.m./p.m. on February 28 1984 in room _522-5  of the Capitol.

All members were present except:

Committee staff present:

Carolyn Rampey - Legislative Research Department
Russ Mills - Legislative Research Department
Avis Swartzman - Revisor

Jackie Breymeyer - Committee Secretary

Conferees appearing before the committee:

Craig Grant - Kansas National Education Association
Bill Curtis - Kansas Association of School Boards
John Peterson - Kansas Association of Private Career Schools

The meeting of the House Governmental Organization Committee was called to order
at 9:11 a.m. by Rep. Stephen R. Cloud, Chairman. The minutes of the February 23 meeting
were approved. The February 27 minutes were distributed.

Rep. Murphy gave the Subcommittee "B" Report on HB 2751 and HB 2752. The following

recommendations were made: HB 2751, the bill that would extend the Kansas Sunset Law
until July 1, 1992, should be recommended favorably. HB 2752, which contains technical
amendments relating to the Kansas Sunset Law, should be recommended favorably. Avis
Swartzman, Revisor, added that this would clean up a couple of sections in the statutes
dealing with DISC. Rep. Murphy moved the adoption of the Subcommittee "B" Report.
Rep. Sprague gave a second to the motion. The motion carried. Rep. Smith moved that
HB 2751 be voted favorable for passage. Rep. Louis gave a second to the motion. The
motion carried. Rep. Sughrue moved that HB 2752 be voted favorable for passage. Rep.
Matlack gave a second to the motion. The motion carried. '

The committee turned to HB 2849, which establishes a separate license for electrolysis
technicians. Balloon copies were handed out to Committee members while Rep. Sprague
explained the definition of electrolysis technician, electrolysis and epilation. An
electrolysis technician shall be required to have practiced as an apprentice in a
licensed school for not less than 350 clock hours or in a licensed beauty shop for
not less than 700 clock hours. It was discussed whether or not to include a grand-
father clause. It was decided that one was not needed in the bill. After further
discussion, Rep. Sprague moved that HB 2849 be amended with the amendments contained
in the balloon. Rep. Murphy gave a second to the motion. The motion carried. Rep.
Sprague moved that HB 2849 be passed as amended. Rep. Harder gave a second to the motion.
The motion carried.

The Chairman told the Committee that HB 2619 had been put on the Calendar for a
public hearing so anyone could come forth that wished to be heard with regard to any of
the boards, committees or commissions contained in the bill. Craig Grant, Kansas
National Education Association, asked to speak to lines 42 to 47 of the bill. The boards
contained in these lines serve a purpose and he stated that they should not be eliminated.
Mr. Grant was referring to the professional teaching standards advisory board; the school
administrator professional standards advisory board and the professional teaching practices
commission. The Chairman asked Mr. Grant if he was aware that the subcommittee "C"
recommendations were to combine the first two and retain the last board. Mr. Grant
replied that he was and that he was in favor of this with equal representation of teachers
and administrators.

Bill Curtis, Kansas Association of School Boards, also recommended the boards be
continued in existence.

John Peterson, Kansas Association of Private Career Schools, spoke in favor of
retention of the boards.

The Chairman thanked these conferees and stated that this constituted the public
hearing on HB 2619.

Unless specifically noted, the individual remarks recorded herein have not
been transcribed verbatim. Individual remarks as reported herein have not
been submitted to the individuals appearing before the committee for
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MINUTES OF THE __HOUSE COMMITTEE ON GOVERNMENTAI ORGANTIZATION

room _522~S  Statehouse, at __9:11 _ am./p.m. on February 28 19.84

|
CONTINUATION SHEET

The Chairman directed the Committee's attention to HB 2851, the bill concerning

| hearing aid examiriers, licensure requirements, audiometer recalibration. Discussion
began on the residency requirement, age and the use of "in calibration™ versus
"recalibration". Rep. Matlack moved to amend HB 2851 by having the words "in calibration"
used where needed. The Revisor will make sure the language reads correctly. Rep. Ediger
gave a second to the motion. The motion carried. Rep. Ediger moved to amend the bill
be reinstating the residency requirement. Rep. Sughrue gave a second to the motion.

The motion carried. Rep. Barr moved to delete "good moral character" from the bill.
Rep. Hassler gave a second to the motion. The motion carried. Rep. Harder moved to
amend the bill be retaining age 21. Rep. Sprague gave a second to the motion. The
motion was defeated. Rep. Matlack moved that HB 2851 be passed as amended. Rep.

Ediger gave a second to the motion. The motion carried.

The Chairman thanked the Committee and adjourned the meeting at 10:18 a.m.
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SUBCOMMITTEE REPORT
February 24, 1984
TO: House Governmental Organization Committee
FROM: Subcommittee B

RE: The Kansas Sunset Law

Pursuant to its review of the Kansas Sunset Law,
the Subcommittee makes the following recommendations:

1. H.B. 2751, which would extend the Kansas Sun-
set Law until July 1, 1992, should be recom-
mended favorably.

2. H.B. 2752, which contains technical amendments
relating to the Kansas Sunset Law, should be
recommended favorably. The bill would correct
technical errors and resolve conflicts which
occurred in 1981 when the Sunset Law was last
amended. The technical changes relate to an
inaccurate cross-reference, two amendments made
in 1981 to the statutes relating to the Divi-
sion of Information Systems and Computing which
should have been reconciled, and the failure to
delete all references to the abolition of
the Board of Embalming when the policy decision
was made in 1981 to remove the Board from the
provisions of the Sunset Law.

Subcommittee members:

Representative Elaine Hassler,
Chairperson

Representative Ginger Barr

Representative Jesse Harder

Representative Jim Murphy

Representative Tom Walker



